PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 9, 1998

President Eline called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with the following
Councilors present: Holly Giles, Jay Schmitt, Leonard Andrews, Charles Woodward, John
Wiley, Theodore Streeter and Mayor Troxell. Margaret Gustafson and Richard Kreisher
were absent. Staff Present included Manager Sterner and Preservation Officer Powell.

Also attending the meeting were Paula Olinger and Axa Jones representing The
Center/El Centro at 137 South Washington Street, Megan Shreve representing Wee Care
Learning Center, Brian Allen representing SCCAP and Ed Jenkins and Shirley Biggins
representing Adams County Interfaith Housing.

The purpose of this hearing is to receive comments on the proposed use of
$155,909 in Community Development Block Grant funds for the “CDBG” Fiscal Year
1998.

Ms. Giles inquired about the request for $40,000 from Adams County Interfaith
Housing to continue housing rehab work. Who is eligible to apply for rehab work.

Ed Jenkins of Adams County Interfaith Housing, explained the Housing Rehab
program. Only the low income residents would be eligible for rehab.

DR Powell gave a brief summary of the CDBG funding requests. The total public
service request is $76,072. The total available can only be 15% of the grant which totals
$23,386. The other category request total $128,063.62. Council should review all the
request presented. Another public hearing is scheduled for March 9 for final review and
questions of the applicants. The deadline for the final application is due in Harrisburg on
March 27.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:25.

Respectfully submitted,
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Sara L. Stull
Borough Secretary



